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The Cayman Islands published a bill on 18th December 2015 (the Bill), which, if ultimately approved by the Cayman Islands Legislative
Assembly, will provide for the formation and operation of the Cayman Islands limited liability company (LLC).

The main driver behind the development of Cayman LLCs has been the US funds industry.

Cayman has long been the preferred offshore jurisdiction for US promoters using fund structures and, from an onshore perspective,
LLCs (particularly Delaware LLCs) are widely used for both closed ended and open ended funds.

Demand for an equivalent Cayman structure has been strongly voiced by funds participants over a number of years. The ability to use a
flexible Cayman LLC incorporating a number of features which are familiar to US fund promoters and their counsel will be of great
interest and will assist in keeping Cayman at the forefront of offshore fund structuring both in the US and in other jurisdictions.

In addition to the funds industry, it is also anticipated that the flexibility of LLCs will be useful in a wider context, including group
structuring and joint ventures, where provisions such as ease of funds flows and contractual flexibility will be welcomed.

The LLC is intended to replicate many of the features of a Delaware LLC within the context of Cayman law.

Many of its features combine the flexibility of Cayman exempted limited partnerships (ELPs) with certain features of exempted
companies.

Headline features of the LLC include:
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The Cayman Legislative Assembly still has to approve the Bill, may make further amendments to it, and, after approval, may delay its
actual commencement to allow for other consequential legislation to be drafted/implemented.

It is currently anticipated that the Bill will be approved and come into effect in the first quarter of 2016.

Collas Crill will provide a more detailed legal update once the Bill is approved.

In the meantime, if you have any questions on Cayman LLCs please contact Joss Morris, Alan de Saram or your usual Collas Crill
contact.


